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SEC-V Designation To Comprehensive Plan 

Paul and Judy Keppler 
11611 NW Plainview Road 
Portland OR 97231 

My husband and I are very concerned about the rezoning in your proposal. We found out about this from a letter which 
was mailed to us from a realtor. A significant raise in taxes affects us. We are retired, hoping to live in our home a few 
more years and not be forced out by this outrageous tax increase proposal based on the view. We have no view 
overlooking the city nor do we have city utilities or a county road that is maintained. This proposal is out of the blue and 
out of line (in our opinion). The lack of transparency and lack of concern for the citizens whom this proposal hurts is 
unbelievable. 

I was too late to write a letter of complaint but hope to attend the upcoming meeting to protest. We agree with the 
president of Oregonians in Action. This is wrong! 

Judy Keppler 

Sent from my iPhone 
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